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TO:

Heidi Wayment, Chair, Psychology

FROM:

Terence Blows, Chair, Mathematics & Statistics

TOPIC:

Letter of Support

DATE:

October 31st, 2013

(1) The NAU Department of Psychology is proposing to alter the requirements for the Psychology Minor to add a statistics requirement that can be fulfilled through one of several courses offered at NAU (PSY 230, SOC 365, CCJ 355, POS 303, STA 270 or STA 275). The Department of Psychology’s proposed change to the Psychology minor would have minimal impact on the department’s course offerings of STA 270 and STA 275 because many of those minoring in psychology have majors for which one of the above listed courses is already required.  The Department of Mathematics and Statistics is in support of the Department of Psychology’s request to alter the requirements for their minor.    
(2) The NAU Department of Psychology is proposing to change in the major requirements for both the BA and BS in Psychology to require MAT 125: Precalculus. The Department of Mathematics and Statistics is happy to support the Department of Psychology’s request as they seek to strengthen their undergraduate programs but it is important that we make a couple of observations:
· This change effectively replaces the 3-hour MAT 114 class for the 4-hour MAT 125 class and with, perhaps 1000 majors, this would require an extra 240 SCH or two 3-hour classes of 40 students per year. A bigger effect though would be due to a prerequisite need, and it is conceivable that 150 freshmen would need to take MAT 108 before MAT 125. This would add, say, another 5 courses to the department’s load. In all this amounts to 7 extra sections per year, the equivalent of an extra instructor position. Given enough temporary staffing support this would be manageable.
· MAT 125 is a more difficult class than MAT 114 and this may have an effect on the Department of Psychology’s programs. It is not unreasonable to think about the DFWs as follows: MAT 114 at 20%, MAT 108 at 25% and MAT 125 at 30%. Of course the Department of Mathematics & Statistics is optimistic that these numbers may reduce as the Lumberjack Mathematics Center becomes more established but this will not change the relative difficulties of these classes.
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